Minutes of December 16, 2010 Meeting of the Swampscott Energy Committee

Attendees: Neal Duffy, Milton Fistel, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Masone, Wayne Spritz
Next Meeting:  TBA. 
Green Community Act (GCA) Designation: We celebrated Swampscott’s designation as a Green Community. This is the culmination of many years of hard work. Good job everyone! We also discussed placement of the four signs our community will receive but deferred further discussion until we have a map and input from Gino Cresta, DPW Director.

GCA Grant Application: Our GCA award notified us that $143,800 has been set aside for Swampscott for the January 2011 GCA grant round. We discussed, and agreed to, the submittal of an application as detailed below. Items 2-4 are based on the energy audit conducted as part of our ESCO work by Johnson Controls.

1. Salary for part-time Energy Coordinator   
$14,380
2. Steam Trap Replacement, Clarke and Stanley
$51,257

3. Lighting Fixture and Controls Retrofit at H.S.
$64,908
4. Lighting Controls at M.S. (balance of funding)
$13,255
TOTAL





$143,800
ESCO Update: Temperature controls have been installed in the library and the lighting for the library and the fire station have been received but not yet installed.

Street Lights: The way National Grid’s street light payment structure is set up discourages energy efficiency improvements. If we installed new lights that greatly reduced our energy use (while still keeping the same brightness), we would not realize any cost savings. This is a problem that needs to be resolved at a high level and affects all of National Grid’s customers in Massachusetts. Wayne offered to begin the process of drafting a letter to bring this to the attention of the appropriate authorities.
Wind: A SODAR device is located at the middle school and is measuring wind until January. We were unclear on how this data will be meshed with the full wind data set and Victoria will ask Meridian to give us an explanation of their methodology.

Energy Data: Milton put together some energy charts using the new Energy Insight tool. We noted the significant decrease in heating costs at the Middle School which we attributed to the increased insulation installed along with the new roof that covers part of the school. However, we were disturbed by the 26% increase in energy use at the High School from FY09 – FY10. The committee asked Milton to break this out by month to see if that might help us discern what is going on.

Committee Leadership: Tara Gallagher is resigning as Chairman and thanked everyone for their hard work and important contributions to Swampscott’s energy future. Neal Duffy volunteered to be the next Chairman and Wayne Spritz volunteered to be Vice-Chairman. The committee unanimously and enthusiastically voted to pass their names on to the Board of Selectman (which has the responsibility for appointing these positions). 
Onward!

